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Edwin Parr Award 

For immediate release – March 19, 2020 

To honour excellence in first-year teachers, the Board of Trustees have selected Nicole Adrian 

from St. Gregory the Great Catholic School in Blackfalds as Division finalist for the Alberta 

School Boards Association (ASBA) Edwin Parr Award.  

“As an admin team, we nominated Nicole because she has done an amazing job of teaching her 

students and working with her teammates. Even though she is a first-year teacher she has 

demonstrated excellent teaching pedagogy and has been very reflective as she strives to 

continue to grow in her craft. Our admin team was so excited and happy for Nicole after we 

found out she was selected as the Division finalist. It is so awesome that she is being recognized 

as she has worked so hard this year and made so many connections with the students and staff 

of our school,” said Principal, Ike Hanna at St. Gregory the Great Catholic School. 

Adrian was one of two teachers nominated for this award from across the division. Brittany 

Glover from St. Matthew Catholic School in Rocky Mountain House was also nominated.  

“We chose Nicole as our Edwin Parr Division Finalist because of her ability to form strong 

meaningful connections with not only her Grade 2 students but also with her Grade 9 students. 

The ability to foster those connections is paramount to student success. It is important to 

recognize and celebrate our talented new teachers as they form the foundation for the future 

of our school division,” said Vice-Chair Trustee, Murray Hollman at Red Deer Catholic Regional 

Schools.  
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For more information on the ASBA Edwin Parr Award, please visit http://www.asba.ab.ca/wp-

content/uploads/2014/07/2017_edwin_parr-1.pdf 

Red Deer Catholic Regional Schools serves over 10,480 students in 21 schools in Red Deer, Sylvan 

Lake, Rocky Mountain House, Innisfail, and Olds. It also supports the learning of over 600 

students in a Home Education Program. The Division is committed to serving children and 

parents with a complete offering of learning opportunities delivered within the context of 

Catholic teachings and within the means of the Division.  

For more information, contact:   
Communications Department 
Red Deer Catholic Regional Schools    
P: 403-343-1055 Ext. 310147 
E: communications@rdcrs.ca  
W: www.rdcrs.ca 
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